Dear School Board Member (put name here),
The King County Board of Health created an Obesity Prevention Committee to focus on school nutrition.  This committee is charged with identifying nutrition policies for the Board to support and working with schools to identify barriers to implementation. The committee has completed its initial work and the Board of Health has approved a plan of action.  One of the resolutions that was approved by the King County Board of Health is to collaborate with the University of Washington Center for Public Health Nutrition to assess the current status of school district wellness policy implementation throughout the county. 

The purpose of this assessment is to provide the King County Board of Health Obesity Prevention Committee with up-to-date information about the nutrition wellness policies that have been developed in each of the 19 school districts and the challenges and successes associated with implementation of the policies.  The results of the assessment will inform the Committee to make recommendations for additional actions to support school nutrition policies to the King County Board of Health. We hope that you will participate in the assessment.
Within the next week, a graduate student from the University of Washington Nutritional Sciences Program will contact you to set up a time to conduct an interview that will take about ten minutes.  You will be asked about your district’s experiences with the nutrition parts of your district wellness policies and procedures.  We are also contacting your district’s superintendent, district personnel who are responsible for health and fitness curriculum, and nutrition services administrators.

Please contact Donna Oberg, MPH, RD, Public Health Seattle & King County staff for the committee, if you have questions or concerns. Ms. Oberg’s phone number is 206-263-8376 and email is Donna.Oberg@METROKC.GOV.
Thank you for considering this request.  We look forward to using the information that the assessment will provide to support King County’s school districts as they work to promote the health and readiness to learn of King County's children.
Yours truly,

?????

